

Dear Carnival Guest.

We are committed to the health and safety of our guests, teammates, and the communities we visit. Our Have Fun. Be Safe. protocols have proven effective against COVID-19 and other respiratory and gastrointestinal illnesses. These illness prevention and control measures are designed to be responsive to changing public health situations and have been developed in conjunction with the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and global medical experts.

To stay healthy, please follow these masking precautions:

- We recommend guests wear face masks while indoors, except when eating or drinking or in their own staterooms, and it is highly recommended where large numbers of people are congregating indoors such as theaters, comedy clubs, casino and youth activity centers, as well as while getting spa treatments.
- Masks are required to be worn during the entire embarkation and debarkation process at the home port and ports of call, while indoors and on transportation during any Carnival-organized shore excursions, on water shuttles in ports and in the onboard Medical Center.
- Health experts advise you use a higher-grade mask while indoors such as KN95 or surgical. Complimentary masks are provided in your stateroom. If you need additional masks, please ask your stateroom steward, or visit Guest Services. We recommend you change your mask every 3-4 days or when soiled or difficult to breathe through.
- As a precaution, we recommend you also follow these onboard masking protocols while indoors ashore, and please note that each destination may require additional local health protocols.

We also encourage everyone to follow good hygienic practices that are applicable in our everyday lives. Please remember to:

- Wash your hands regularly with soap and water, particularly before eating, and after using the
 restroom. Use your stateroom restroom whenever possible. Use hand sanitizers where
 handwashing facilities are not available. Minimize direct contact, such as handshaking, with
 others during your cruise.
- Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth.
- Always cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. If no tissues are immediately available, sneeze or cough into the top of your arm rather than your hands.